
Important Dates 

 

4th November—
Flu Vaccina-
tion Pro-
gramme  

 
4th November—

Year 1 Work-
shop for Par-
ents and Stu-
dents 

 
6th November—

Receptions 
First Visit to 
Forest School 

 
7th November—

St Barnabas 
Remembrance 
Service  

 
7th November—

Year 3 PSHE 
Sessions with 
ACE  

   
 
 

St Barnabas and St Philip’s Newsletter 
Autumn 1—Week 8 —2024/25 

Our value this term is 
‘Wisdom’ 

This week our value stars 
are: 

Year 1 - Mikhail 

Year 2 - Ana 

Year 3 –  Daphne 

Year 4 - Nika  

Year 5– Tayibb 

Year 6 - Tim 

 

This week our attendance 
statistics are: 

Reception -  94.6% 

Year 1– 92.2% 

Year 2 - 97.9% 

Year 3 -  98.8% 

Year 4 - 99.1% 

Year 5– 91.1% 

Year 6 - 96% 

The winning class is: 

Year 4 

Each week, children who 
display exemplary learn-
ing behaviours are chosen 
as our stars of the week. 

This week our stars of the 
week are: 

*Reception stars begin in Au-
tumn 2 

Year 1 - Luise 

Year 2 - Javell 

Year 3—Max 

Year 4 - Ella 

Year 5–  Luca 

Year 6 - Omar 



  

Autumn Term Note From the Headteacher 

As we approach the end of our first half term, 
I find myself reflecting on the incredible jour-
ney we've embarked upon together. The au-
tumn leaves are turning, mirroring the trans-
formations we've witnessed within our 
school community. It's been a term brimming 
with excitement, growth, and new begin-
nings. 

I'm thrilled to share that this week marked 
the launch of our new Parent Teacher Associ-
ation. This initiative promises to strengthen 
the bonds between home and school, creat-
ing a vibrant network of support for our chil-
dren. Your enthusiasm and willingness to get 
involved have been truly heartening, and I'm 
eager to see the positive impact this will have 
on our school family. 

Our students have been busy exploring the 
world beyond our school gates, embracing 
hands-on learning experiences that bring 
their studies to life. Year 1 ventured into the 
great outdoors with their Forest School trips, 
fostering a connection with nature and devel-
oping crucial life skills. Year 6 took to the wa-
ter for an exhilarating kayaking adventure, 
pushing boundaries and building confidence. 

The cultural richness of London has been our 
classroom this term. Year 5 delved into the 
world of art and design at the Young V&A, 
while Year 3 travelled back in time at Gun-
nersbury Park. Our Year 2 students mar-
velled at the engineering feat that is Tower 
Bridge, and our youngest learners in Recep-
tion embarked on a prehistoric journey at the 

Natural History Museum. 

These experiences are more than just days 
out; they're the building blocks of a well-
rounded education. They spark curiosity, en-
courage questions, and create memories that 
will last a lifetime. It's been a joy to see our 
students return to school bursting with en-
thusiasm, eager to share their newfound 
knowledge. 

As we look forward to the term ahead, I'm 
filled with anticipation for the learning and 
growth that awaits us. The foundations we've 
laid this half term will serve as a springboard 
for even greater achievements. 

Before we part for the half-term break, I 
want to express my gratitude to our dedicat-
ed staff, our supportive parents, and most 
importantly, our wonderful students. Your 
collective efforts have made this a truly re-
markable start to the academic year. 

I wish you all a restful and enjoyable half 
term. Take this time to recharge, spend quali-
ty moments with loved ones, and perhaps re-
flect on the exciting experiences of the past 
weeks. When we return, we'll be ready to em-
brace new challenges and opportunities with 
renewed energy and enthusiasm. 

Happy half term to you all. I look forward to 
welcoming everyone back for another chap-
ter of learning and discovery. 

Miss Timms  
Headteacher 
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Subject Stars 

Each half term we give children a Subject Star award for displaying 
excellent learning attitudes in foundation subjects.  

We have subject stars in the following subjects: 

Art, Sports, Music, French, Computing and DT 



  

Subject Stars 

Autumn 1  

Artists of the Term 

 

Year 1—Lou Lou 

Year 2—Maisie 

Year 3—Fox 

Year 4 –Christianna 

Year 5—Kyan 

Year 6 - Yaraslava 



  

Subject Stars 

Autumn 1  

Designers of the Term 

 

Year 1—Laura 

Year 2—Emilia 

Year 3—Nai 

Year 4—Hannah 

Year 5—Emmy 

Year 6 - Aaron 



  

Subject Stars 

Autumn 1  

Sports Stars of the Term 

 

Year 1—Musa 

Year 2—Gaspard 

Year 3—Zendaya 

Year 4 –Gabriel 

Year 5—Luca 

Year 6 - Valentin  



  

Subject Stars 

Autumn 1  

Linguists of the Term 

 

Year 3—Ana Luiza 

Year 4—Christianna 

Year 5—Luca 

Year 6 - Helena 

 

 



  

Subject Stars 

Autumn 1  

Musicians of the Term 

 

Year 1—Harvey 

Year 2—Emma C 

Year 3—Aseel 

Year 4—Luke 

Year 5—Luca 

Year 6 - Olivia 



  

Subject Stars 

Autumn 1  

Computing Stars of the Term 

 

Year 1—Mateo 

Year 2—Zayne 

Year 3—Kidus 

Year 4—Mayson 

Year 5—Nathaniel  

Year 6 - Ihor 



  

Amazon Wish List 

It's been a joy to welcome so many 
new families to our school this term. 
Your presence has enriched our com-
munity, bringing fresh perspectives 
and energy to our corridors and class-
rooms. To our new families: we hope 
you're settling in well and already feel-
ing at home in our school family. 

As we continue to grow and learn to-
gether, I wanted to share an exciting 
opportunity for our entire school com-
munity to contribute directly to our 
students' educational journey. We've 
created two Amazon wish lists - one 
for reading and another for maths re-
sources. These lists represent carefully 
selected items that will enhance our 
teaching and learning experiences, 
providing our students with additional 
tools to support their academic 
growth. 

Our reading wish list includes a variety 
of books to cater to different reading 
levels and interests, ensuring that eve-
ry child can find joy in reading. The 
maths list comprises manipulatives 
and resources that make abstract con-
cepts tangible, helping our students 

grasp mathematical principles in 
hands-on, engaging ways. 

We understand that times are chal-
lenging for many, and please know that 
there is absolutely no obligation to 
contribute. However, if you find your-
self in a position to help, know that any 
contribution, no matter how small, will 
make a significant difference to our 
students' learning experiences. 

For those interested in supporting our 
initiative, you can find our wish lists at 
the following links: 

Reading Wish List: https://
amzn.eu/70gz5eg  

Maths Wish List: https://amzn.eu/
cw44tXq 

Your support, whether through these 
wish lists or through the myriad other 
ways you contribute to our school 
community, is deeply appreciated. It's 
this spirit of collaboration and shared 
commitment to education that makes 
St Barnabas and St Philip's such a spe-
cial place. 

https://amzn.eu/70gz5eg
https://amzn.eu/70gz5eg
https://amzn.eu/cw44tXq
https://amzn.eu/cw44tXq


  

 

 

 

 

School Church Services  

We appreciate that we are able 

to visit both St Barnabas and St 

Philip's each term. 

 

Our service dates for Autumn 

Term are: 

 

Thursday 7th November —St 

Barnabas—Remembrance Ser-

vice   

 

Thursday 28th November —St 

Philip’s Advent Service 

Thursday 19th December —St 

Barnabas—Christmas Service  

  

We invite all parents/carers to 

join us for these services, but ask 

that you join us at the church.  

Staff are accompanying the chil-

dren on the walk and having 

parent's there can sometimes be 

a little distracting. 



  

Light Service—St Philip’s  



  

Light Party—St Barnabas  



  

St Barnabas and St Philip’s School Nursery 24-25 



 

We are incredibly thankful to all 
the parents/carers who regularly 
donate to our school community 
- whether it be through time, 
bringing in used uniform or 
books, or through monetary do-
nations.  
 
We would like to bring to your 
attention several other ways in 
which you can donate to the 
school if you are able to: 
 

 

Amazon Wish Lists : https://
amzn.eu/cw44tXq  or https://
amzn.eu/70gz5eg  

Easy Fundraising: https://
www.easyfundraising.org.uk/
causes/sbsp/?
searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9
-4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b 

Donations and School Support 

https://amzn.eu/cw44tXq
https://amzn.eu/cw44tXq
https://amzn.eu/70gz5eg
https://amzn.eu/70gz5eg
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b


Address: 
St Barnabas and St Philip's 
Church of England Primary 
School 
Pembroke Mews 
58 Earls Court Road 
Kensington 
London 
W8 6EJ 

Tel: 0207 937 9599 

Email: admin@sbsp.rbkc.sch.uk 

Term Dates 
 
Please see the Term Date Section on our School Website for the 
full details of term dates. 
 

Please note that any holidays in term time cannot be authorised. 

As you may be aware, we are a voluntary aided Church of England Primary School with approxi-
mately 210 pupils.  We are devoted to providing our pupils with the best possible learning envi-
ronment based on decent morals and values, and we are proud to have served our community for 
over a century. 
 
As a Church of England School, we are required to contribute an annual maintenance fee to the 
London Diocese Board for School.  This fee allows the school to effectively benefit from the LDBS 
maintenance scheme that provides 90% of the overall cost for approved capital projects including 
redevelopment of the existing facilities and major refurbishments. 
 
Over the years, our pupils have benefitted from a range of capital projects, including, a new bridge 
linking two blocks, a fully equipped school kitchen, music room, Computing suite, library, refur-
bished classrooms, new toilets, a new roof and skylights. 
 
I am sure you will appreciate, it is vital for our pupil’s education, that we provide them with the 
best facilities possible.  This can only be achieved through the kind generosity of parents, and 
though the fee per pupil is voluntary, we ask all parents to contribute £45 per pupil per academic 
year or such amount, as they are able, in order that our pupils continue to benefit from the LDBS 
maintenance scheme. 
 
Unfortunately, any shortfall in the overall Governors maintenance fund will have to be taken from 
the school delegated budget that in turn will mean funds being diverted from other areas of the 
curriculum.   

Governors Fund 24-25 

Contributions can be made via the School Gateway : https://
login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login. 

or directly to the Governors fund account: 
METRO BANK. Sort code: 23-05-80  
Account number: 18996065 
 
We appreciate any contributions to this fund.  

tel:0207%20937%209599
mailto:admin@sbsp.rbkc.sch.uk
https://www.sbsp.rbkc.sch.uk/page/?title=Attendance+and+Term+Dates&pid=33
https://login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login
https://login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login

